359 Clovelly Road Clovelly NSW 2031

June 15th 1990

Dr. B. Carter
Principal
Cranbrook School
Victoria Road
Bellevue Hill NSW 2023

Dear Dr. Carter,

For some months I have been working on a community project at Gordons Bay, Clovelly, building what could be loosely described as an `underwater nature trail' for scuba divers. The idea is that it is similar to any path through a National Park that many of us take in our bushwalking weekends, except that this trail is underwater.

In order for this to work, we need to move twenty seven 200 kilogram drums of concrete from the shore to positions underwater in Gordons Bay. We have been working on this since February of this year and I was extremely pleased last weekend to have volunteer work from several boys from Cranbrook school. From Year 11, Angus Sullivan, Matthew Everitt, Olin Winton and from Year 12, Stewart Walker, Andrew Leahy and Monte Taylor. The sight of these young men pushing 200 kilograms of concrete through the surf over rocky ground and the enthusiasm and the joy with which they approached the task was indeed a pleasure to see. In short, I would like to thank these boys publicly for their help last weekend.

With best wishes.

Yours sincerely,

John Rowe